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The imperfect opinions in these reports are only meant to stimulate discussion: - they should not be 
considered a definitive statement of appropriate standards of care.   

Date 3/621 

Attendance : Ross Kerridge, Gabrielle Papeix, Paul Healey, Pragya Ajitsaria, Lisa Doyle, Ben Piper, 
Joel Parrey, Nick Stewart, Graeme Wertheimer, Mark Davies, Kate Sullivan, Vicoria Fraser, Annabel 
Whittaker, Claire Sewell, Blair Munford, Angela Baker, Richard Leaver, Tom Martin, Keith Streatfield, 
Dana Perirignon, Holly Kritensen, Neha Gosavi, Claire Wohlfahrt, Steve Bruce. 

TOPIC 1: Multiple Back Surgeries and a NSTEMI 

65-year-old man for a revision of a PLIF 

Background 

 Lung Transplant patient – pulmonary Fibrosis 

 IHD, CABG in 2010 

 IDDM 

 Chronic Back pain with radiculopathy.  

 

Issues 

 L5/S1 PLIF 3 months ago 

 Ongoing disabling back pain since procedure, resistant to multiple therapies 

 NSTEMI 2 weeks postoperatively while in rehab 

 Required urgent angioplasty and stent to RCA 

 10 days post MI, had S1 screw revision due to persistent pain 

 Procedure performed on DAPT 

 Persistent pain, surgical revision required due to unstable construct 

 

Discussion 
Timing of Surgery 

 Consulted with treating cardiologist, increased length of RCA stent and therefore a higher 
risk of in-stent thrombosis 

 Patient on DAPT and Apixaban 

 Cardiologist would prefer to wait 3 months post PCI and then perform surgery on Aspirin 

 Surgery urgent due to unstable construct therefore decision made to proceed.  

 Clopidogrel and apixaban ceased preoperatively  
 
Postoperative Disposition; ICU vs Telemetry bed 

 Telemetry usually provides single lead monitoring and there may not be adequate ST 
segment assessment in this situation 

 ICU can provide ECG and haemodynamic monitoring, with the additional benefit of 
haemodynamic support if required 

 Decision may be affected by bed availability 
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Postoperative Troponin measurement 

 Patient should have postoperative troponin measurements for 48-72 hours as per Canadian 
guidelines 

 Discussion centred around management of increased Troponin in this case. Noted that 
increase troponin may be caused by non-cardiac conditions that require urgent intervention 
(eg PE or sepsis) 

 DAPT will be recommenced as soon as surgical team happy bleeding risk is reduced 

 Vision study: noncardiac surgery, peak postoperative hsTnT during the first 3 days after 
surgery showed significant correlation with 30-day mortality. 

 https://jamanetwork.com/journals/jama/fullarticle/2620089  
 

Preoperative risk assessment and postoperative monitoring flow diagram from Canadian 
Cardiovascular Guidelines  

 
 

** Shared-care management refers to a multidisciplinary approach to inpatient postoperative care; this includes the surgeon and a 
medical specialist (eg, cardiologist), who will help with perioperative monitoring and management of cardiovascular complications.  

 
TOPIC 2: New diagnosis of neurofibromatosis in pregnancy  

23-year-old primip with incidental finding of Neurofibromatosis 

Background 

 MRI during pregnancy to assess potential foetal abnormality 

 Noted lesions on maternal lumbar spine 

https://jamanetwork.com/journals/jama/fullarticle/2620089
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 Maternal MRI performed showed ‘thoracic and lumbar spine lesions involving almost all the 
nerve roots…. Lesion at L3 extends into the spinal canal and deviates cauda equina to the 
left.’ 

 Differential diagnosis of Neurofibromatosis or schwannomas 

 Asymptomatic, some intermittent back pain 

 No skin lesions, vascular involvement, or hypertension 
 

Issues 

 Uncertain Diagnosis 

 Reviewed by geneticist and awaiting phenotype results 

 37 weeks at time of review so may not have confirmed diagnosis by delivery 

 Planned for vaginal delivery 

 Patient keen for epidural anaesthesia 
 
Discussion 
Suitability for neuraxial anaesthesia 

 Consensus opinion that neuraxial would be a safe option 

 Epidural vs spinal – considering the lesion at L3 is causing significant compression of the 
dura, it may be difficult to feed an epidural catheter 

 Likely that any neuraxial technique would have an increased likelihood of ineffective or 
patchy block 

 Plan would be for an ultrasound-guided approach, performed early in labour, and a senior 
proceduralist. 

 Space above L3 lesion recommended; L2/3  

 See attached BJA article. 
 
Neurosurgical opinion 

 MRI reviewed, agree that neuraxial anaesthesia is safe. 

 No brain lesions, therefore, no risk of herniation if Dural puncture 

 Advice approach above or below L3 
 

 
TOPIC 3:  Type 2 MI post THR 

63-year-old lady presenting for ORIF of a periprosthetic hip fracture 

Background 

 No significant past medical history. Current smoker. 

 Elective total hip replacement 2 weeks prior to presentation  

 Procedure performed as ‘Public in Private’ 

 Simple fall on discharge resulting in periprosthetic fracture 
 
Issues 

 Initial THR - Postoperative hypotension resulting in type 2 MI.  

 Troponin rise to 900 

 Required 5-day admission to ICU for vasopressor support, had profound vasoplegia 

 Commenced on Aspirin and Beta-blocker  

 Developed wound haematoma and had drop in haemoglobin, requiring transfusion 
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 Cardiologist review as inpatient, Echo unremarkable with normal LV function and no 
regional wall motion abnormalities 

 For CTCA, not yet performed  

 Patient experienced multiple issues due to being a public patient in the private hospital, 
clinical governance concerns 

 
Discussion 
Perioperative hypotension  

 Uneventful intraoperative course with minimal blood loss 

 On revisiting the history, patient stated she had a similar issue many years ago 

 Uncertain cause – discussed possibility of undiagnosed pulmonary hypertension (not seen 
on echo), anaphylaxis unlikely, possibility it was a type 1 MI should be considered. 

 Likely COPD, required bronchodilators during ICU admission.  

 Current smoker, has cardiac risk factors. 
 
Management of Current Procedure 

 Emergent procedure, little value in CTCA preoperatively. Cardiologist in agreement. 

 Postoperative troponin measurement – cardiologist opinion that it would be prudent in this 
case.  

 Expectation that troponin will rise to around 800-900 but any further increases would 
warrant a cardiologist review 

 CCU not an ideal location for post-surgical care, ICU bed more appropriate due to potential 
vasopressor requirement 

 See above table from Canadian CV Guidelines  
 

‘Public in private’ patients 

 General opinion that patient selection for this criterion is complex and may not be being 
performed optimally at present 

 Anaesthetists report they are encountering cases that are not suitable to be performed in 
some private hospitals  due to complex comorbidities, lack of postoperative monitoring etc 

 Suggestion that it is important that we provide feedback on this issue, it may not be 
apparent to the relevant department. 

 Concerns expressed regarding the movement of the patient between 3 different hospitals 
and subsequent discharge before completion of investigations 

 Decision to discuss at M&M regarding clinical governance issues 
 

TOPIC 4:   Perioperative Trifasicular Block 

72-year-old man for Lumbar Laminectomy 

Background 

 L5/S1 synovial cyst resulting in a radiculopathy.  

 Severely limited by pain, unable to drive. 

 Hypertension and hypercholesterolaemia 

 CVA 12 years ago, on lifelong clopidogrel. No residual symptoms 
 
Issues 

 Phone consult, anaesthetist requested an ECG preoperatively 
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 ECG reviewed at a later date and Trifasicular block noted 

 Patient denied any symptoms 

 ECG discussed with cardiologist and decision made to proceed due to lack of symptoms 

 Patient unable to make it to hospital on day of surgery due to floods 

 Collapsed at home 2 days later and required emergency pacemaker insertion 
 

Discussion 

 Very interesting sequence of events! 

 Perioperative assessment of distance patients via phone can present difficulties. 

 In this case the ECG was viewed by a different anaesthetist at a later date but was still 
picked up and acted upon effectively. 

 Patients may often have symptoms but are unaware or symptoms developed insidiously 

 Discussion around risk of asymptomatic Bifasicular and Trifasicular block intraoperatively 

 Majority of the opinion that there was significant risk of complete heart block 

 AHA 2018 Guidelines on Bradycardia state; “In the setting of non-cardiac surgery, 
intraoperative bradycardia is most commonly attributable to SND and only rarely 
attributable to worsening atrioventricular conduction.” 

 Recommendations do state that many anaesthetic drugs and surgical procedures can 
exacerbate existing bradycardia and should consider transcutaneous or Permanent pacing 
perioperatively 

AHA Management Algorithm for AV Block (2018) 
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AHA guidelines recommend against the use of the term Trifasicular Block as it does not reflect the 
underlying anatomical process 
Trifasicular Block – used clinically to describe bifascicular block associated with 1st degree AV block 
or 2nd degree AV block. 
 

TOPIC 5: Polytrauma and rising troponin  

Male in his 60’s presented for pelvic ORIF following MVA. Troponin rise. 

Background 

 MVA, Head-on collision 

 Patient was reported to be driving erratically pre-crash. 

 Multiple injuries including pelvic fracture, right femur and acetabular fracture, and lateral rib 
fractures with no flail segment. 

 History of Paroxysmal AF, on sotalol and Rivaroxaban 
 
Issues 

 Admitted to ICU with injuries. Intubated.  

 Treated for sepsis, likely community-acquired pneumonia 

 Tachycardic throughout admission, noted to have inferior ST segment depression 

 Daily increases in troponin, peaked at 18000 

 Echocardiogram (bedside) showed inferior regional wall motion abnormality 

 Cardiologist review: Not for angiogram at this stage, likely significant coronary artery 
disease. Recommend recommence sotalol and rivaroxaban plus addition of Aspirin 

 No cardiac contusion 
 
Discussion 
Timing of surgery 

 At time of anaesthetist review, Troponin was still rising 

 Patient has stable pelvic fracture and is intubated in ICU, no plans for mobilising 

 Consensus opinion that it is prudent to wait until troponin levels have peaked 
 
Troponin Rise 

 Multi-disciplinary involvement and many competing interests 

 Most likely scenario is a Type 1 MI 

 High-risk surgical candidate   

 Should have Betablocker and aspirin recommenced as per cardiology advice 

 Further discussion required regarding urgency of surgery and optimal time to operate 

 Measurement of post-operative troponins would be recommended as per Canadian 
Guidelines above 

 
          

 
 
 


